
Unitarian Society of New Haven 

Minutes of the Meeting of the Board of Trustees 

June 14, 2018 

Accepted July 12, 2018 

Board Members Present: Jeannette Faber, Kathy Garner, Dan Gelperin, Megan Lloyd 
Joiner, Pamela Miller, Peggy Myers, Bernice Marie-Daly, Pat Trotta 

Board Member Absent: Bobbi Pace 

Also Present:  Gwen Heuss-Severance, David Stagg, Al Bosch, Dan Wade, Linda 
Mehta 

Gather:   

P. Myers called the meeting to order at 6:40pm. B. Marie-Daly lit the chalice and read 
from John O’Donohue’s Bless the space between us - Presence. The covenant was 
read and was followed by a life event check in and a check in with each person 
answering the question, “What gives you hope?” 

Assess the Past (Monitoring) part I:  

Minister’s report    

The Minister’s report is attached at the end of the minutes. 

We have received some additional pledges in the last few days. 

We are in conversation with the State of CT and DCF about using the parking lot across 
the street. People can park in the far parking lot at Miskan Israel. 

The finance committee is studying trending of pledges. We may want to discuss 
stewardship at a future Board meeting.  

Update on Monitoring of Policy 1.4 Compensation and Benefits (Management 
Team). 

This will be discussed at July’s meeting. Policies 1.1., 1.8, and 1.10 will also be done in 
July. 

Create the Future & Learning: 

Overview of last year’s (2017-2018) process and goals  

D. Gelperin gave an overview of policy governance and monitoring. We have met with 
some of the operating committees to learn what is needed to achieve the goal of strong 
committees. We read the “Folly” book to learn about congregational growth and how to 
deal with it. A congregation needs a shared vision to flourish. What animates us? We 
did not find an easy answer. We may need to continue looking at it. The board has 
started to have a second monthly meeting to allow more time for discussion.  

B. Marie-Daly described the Safety Circle discussions which were held with members of 
the congregation. Some members did not feel seen, heard, or respected. The original 



intent was to meet with members of committees, not the committee chairs. We worked 
with PCRR on this. The Board has handed the continuing work in this area to PRCC. 

Overview of this year’s (2018-2019) process and goals  

P. Myers continued the discussion of a congregational meeting. Our thinking tends to be 
insular. Our vision will be bigger than we are. We are starting with CONECT and other 
activities. Barber’s book will be discussed in relation to the need for a bigger vision. We 
need to continue working with other committees. Some committees are now using 
guided check-ins. Latham talks about an “energy audit”. What are we doing? That will 
indicate the mission. We are going to do an energy audit this year. We need to improve 
communication with the congregation. Board chats have not been enough. We need 
help with social communication. We will look for people or ideas to help with this topic.  

How shall we spend our summer?   

6/26 CONECT Gather at USNH at 6pm, leave at 6:15. 

7/12 Review of transition to Policy Governance – (hopefully Dan and Bobbi??) 

7/24 Discussion: Latham 1-90;   Barber 1-66 

8/9 Understanding our website (hopefully Pam??)  PG: Review of Hotchkiss notes; 

8/21 Discussion: Latham 91-184;  Barber  67-130 

Set date for September retreat 

We will meet on Saturday, September 15. 

Is it desirable/realistic to continue having Board representatives available after 
the Sunday service during the summer? 

Peggy, Dan, and Jeannette will attend a chat on June 24. 

Access to the board site 

Invitations have been sent. 

Consent Agenda: 

MOTION – B. Marie-Daly, to approve the consent agenda; SECONDED – D. Gelperin; 

PASSED unanimously 

Thank you’s: Bernice, Kathy, and Dan. 

Adjournment: 

MOTION – P. Myers, to adjourn; SECONDED – P. Trotta; 

PASSED unanimously, _ in favor, 0 opposed, 0 abstentions 

The meeting was adjourned at 8:08pm. 

Attachments: 

Minister’s Report 





 

 


